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The meeting was called to order at 12:30 by Ron Jackson, Chair.
Approval of Minutes:

September 25, 2006 faculty Council Minutes approved.  Motion proposed and seconded.
REPORTS
1)  Report from the President:
President Harden stated there were no new developments to report on the housing/rec center projects at this time and that he had no further information to provide regarding ORP.
2)  Report from the Provost:

Dr. Hoffman reported that the A&S music concentration reduction from four to one major went to the BOR pm October 9, 2006 for permission to reduce the concentrations.  The Academic Affairs re-organization also has been sent to the BOR.
Dr. Hoffman had a recent conversation with Tonya Lam regarding transfer student issues.  She has been working along with Dr. Mark May to obtain permission for these students to come in under “provisional admission”.
Dr. Hoffman addressed class room scheduling by directing that faculty needs should be made through their Department Chairs.  At this time class room scheduling is done through Banner but Dr. Eaves stated in the near future all scheduling will be done through the Astra program.

3)  Report from CAPC
Judith Ogden reported CAPC had approved the following proposals from the School of Technology:  a) modification of program requirements for BAS Administrative Mgmt. Technology Mgmt.; b) two new course proposals Tech 3104 Ethics for Administrative & Technology Managers and Tech 4850 Capstone Seminar for Administrative & Technology Managers; c) delete OFFC 3110 and Tech 3110 and add Tech 3104 and Tech 4850; d) concentration in computer networking with new course proposals for the concentration CNET 3210, CNET 3220, CNET 3230, CNET 4110, CNET 4210, CNET 4240, CNET 4310 and CNET 4800; and e) addition of MEDA 1102 as a prerequisite.
OLD BUSINESS
5)  Promotion & Tenure Policy wrap-up

Dr. Jim Braun updated the Council with the following:

a)
Explanation of the post tenure review change on Pg 2 of the policy 
b) 
All links and references were removed
Motion was made to approve changes, seconded and passed.
6)  Optional Retirement Plan resolution

Dr. Nakos told Faculty Council that the resolution written and distributed to Faculty Council via e-mail in the past week had incorporated all suggested changes.  The document is ready to present to the Chancellor.

Motion was made to approve the resolution as written, seconded and passed.

7)  MWF Scheduling Issue Committee

Katherine Kemp reported findings the committee had collected from students and faculty – logistical, economic, professional and pedagogical.  A motion was made to form a Committee on Course Schedules that would carry out a systematic examination of the situation and make a good-faith effort to work with administration on the MWF schedules issue.  Motion was seconded and passed.
NEW BUSINESS
8)  Student Organizations budget cuts

Kevin Demmitt gave a report on the statistics of all travel related funds removed.
Dr. Brian Haynes then addressed the issue of budget funds removed from student organizations travel funds.  He stated that an overall audit of the funds has disclosed previous abuse and that further investigation is ongoing.  At this point, academic funds are restricted but raised funds are available.

Discussion and questions followed regarding other institutions’ positions, how future on-campus activities will be handled, how future off-campus activities will be handled, policies to be implemented, etc.
9)  Consideration of utility of treasurer position for FC

A proposal is brought to the Council by Russ Porter whereby the position of a Treasurer be created.  Said position would be involved with other schools within the Georgia system and outside the state acting in a liaison fashion to the BOR, attend conferences dealing with funding sources and seek grants to fund the position’s activities.
Motion was made for a task force to be formed to evaluate creating the position of Treasurer on the Faculty Council.  Further discussion followed with an amendment made to create a task force to investigate creating positions on Faculty Council for additional offices to be created for Faculty Council.  Amendment was seconded and approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
10)  Student Evaluations Survey

Evaluations were distributed to faculty council with a return date of Tuesday, October 17, 2006.  This information will be compiled with other institutions’ responses and a formal report made in the near future.

11)  Report on Avian Flu Response Plan

Dr. Eichelberger has prepared a response to the BOR’s request for an Avian Flu Response Plan.  The plan has been submitted to the BOR and approved.  Seminars will begin for students and faculty.  Each department in the university is going to be asked to come up with a business contingency plan should CSU be shut down due to wide-spread illness.

With no further business on the table, the meeting was adjourned by Ron Jackson at 1:30pm.  The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting is October 23, 2006 at 12:30 in UC 260.
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